AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Wednesday, the 13th day of May, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Brenda Drake, a former ZBA member, led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item for 6:  Coffee and Cookie Reception with the Drake family.
Deleted Item 18A: BUILDING & GROUNDS: Award Repaving of Code Compliance
Deleted Item 18B: BUILDING & GROUNDS: Award Repaving of Police Department 

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $185,236.16 for vouchers 152022 to 152137.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman         Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. PRESENTATION TO DRAKE FAMILY
Supervisor Piaquadio presented the Drake family with a proclamation commemorating the naming of a new street as Drake Drive.  Warner Drake (1924-2001) served as a Constable, Court Officer and Planning Board Chairman with over 45 years of service.  Clarence Drake (1934-2014) started his career with the Police Department as a Constable and served as a Court Officer for over 45 years.  Ross Drake (1951-2011) served 21 years with the Police Department reaching the rank of Sergeant when an unfortunate injury on the job forced him to retire.  The street was named by the Town Board in honor of  these distinguished Drake family members.  The ceremony for the unveiling of the street sign will take place on Friday, May 15th at 11:00 a.m. at the new site off of Stewart Avenue by the Ira Conklin warehouse.
MOTION to go into recess for coffee and cookies was made at 7:10 p.m. by   

Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

     Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION to end the recess at 7:26 p.m. was made by Councilman Woolsey,              

seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

     Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7. OTB PRESENTATION
President & Chief Executive Officer Donald J. Groth spoke to the Town Board in  
support of the legalization of Video Lottery Terminals (VLT), slot machine devices                  to be operated by Catskill Off-Track Betting Corporation.  Times are changing in the gaming industry in New York State and across the nation.  This would be a perfect opportunity for the Town and will help the economic development and tourism hopes               for the Hudson Valley.
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Before the Town Board can make a decision, a meeting will be scheduled with            Senator William Larkin and Assemblyman Frank Skartados as there were many questions that are still not answered.  
8. RECREATION:

A.  Park Guards: Waiver of Duty Free Lunch
Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

approval to waive the required duty-free half hour lunch for the Chadwick Lake          Park guards during the months of June, July and August.  The Town policy            requires a duty-free half  hour lunch for those employees working six or more consecutive hours.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve to waive the required              duty-free half hour lunch for the Chadwick Lake Park guards during the months of June, July and August.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

     B.   Summer Park Staff: Waiver of Duty Free Lunch
Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

approval to waive the required duty-free half hour lunch for the 2015 Camp             Summer Staff.   The Town policy requires a duty-free half hour lunch for those employees working six or more consecutive hours.  The time used for lunch                     for the staff is still required to be used in a supervisory position to monitor the activities and safety of the young campers.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve to waive the required              duty-free half hour lunch for the 2015 Camp Summer Staff.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

C. New Start Date for Seasonal Recreation Aide

Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

approval to change the employment start date for Mr. Joseph Taylor to                                May 21, 2015.  The previously approved start date was June 4, 2015.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the change of start                

date for Mr. Taylor to May 21, 2015.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

     D.   Fireworks Payment
Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

payment from the T-38 account in the amount of $9,500.00 to Fireworks     

Extravaganza.  This will cover the cost of the fireworks display at the Community     

Day to be held on Thursday, July 2, 2015.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve payment from the                 

T-38 account in the amount of $9,500.00 to Fireworks Extravaganza   The                  

Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
9. ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal
Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use the T-94   

account to pay for veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the                     

amount of $533.83.  



Feline

-
  $14.50


Canine

-
$519.33





$533.83
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MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account            

to pay for veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the amount                           

of $533.83.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.       
10. ACCOUNTING:
A.  Direct Deposit  
      Employees have expressed an interest in having direct deposit.   This program, 
      which is voluntary, will deposit the employees paycheck into account(s) of their 
      choice rather than getting a physical check.  It would alleviate going to the bank                      

      to cash payroll checks, receiving paychecks on a scheduled day off, and the 
      possibility of lost, stolen or misplaced checks before they are cashed.  It will                            

      save the Town the expense for  the paper to print physical checks.  Employees                 

      who wish to enroll in the direct deposit program will be paid two to three days                 

      after the normal payday due to the bank processing time.  All employees will                         

      have to agree and sign the Direct Deposit Employee Authorization Form.  

 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the direct deposit   
      program.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  
      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman  

      Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.  One Per Cent Reduction to Tax Cap 
Supervisor Piaquadio reported that the Town saved $177,450.00 this past year.  Joining PERMA (an inter-municipal insurance cooperative), and using part time  police officers instead of full time police officers, saves in the per hour cost as well            as the benefits, and asking all vendors to work with the Town helped in the overall annual savings.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the One Per Cent Reduction 

      to Tax Cap.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.       

    11.
ASSESSOR (CERTIORARI CASES):
A.  Zacharia vs. Town of Newburgh  
      The proposed Stipulation of Settlement and Order and Judgment Reducing 
      Assessment relative to the subject property which is located at 5023 Route 9W 
      (Alexis Diner).  The settlement provides for a reduction in the assessed value     
      for 2011 by $140,200.00, for 2012 by $94,030.00, for 2013 by $87,550.00 and 
      for  2014 by $98,350.00.  The refund liability for the Town (not including 
      special districts and the Fire District) for  the reduction provided by the            
      settlement would be approximately $5,097.44.
 
    MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the refund liability and            

    the proposed Resolution.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman      
                   Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  
B.  Chaudry Enterprises vs. Town of Newburgh 
      The proposed Stipulation of Settlement and Order and Judgment Reducing 
      Assessment relative to the subject property which is a 8,350 square foot 
      medical office building located at 5159 Route 9W (Chaudhry Enterprises, LLC).  
      The settlement provides for a reduction in the assessed value for 2010 by 
      $232,000.00, for 2011 by $230,000.00, for 2012 by $195,000.00, for  2013             
      by $180,000.00 and for 2014 by $174,000.00.  The refund liability for the             
      Town (not including special districts and the Fire District) for the reduction 
      provided by the settlement would be approximately $12,136.01.
 
    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the refund liability and                

    the proposed Resolution.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.
            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman      
                   Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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C.  Newburgh Algonquin Lanes vs.Town of Newburgh 
      The proposed Stipulation of Settlement and Order and Judgment Reducing 
      Assessment relative to the subject property which is a 36 lane bowling 
      alley located at 173 S. Plank Road/Route 52 (Newburgh Algonquin Lanes, 
      LLC).    The settlement provides for a reduction in the assessed value by 
      $98,368.00 for the 2010-2014 assessment rolls.  The refund liability for the             
      Town (not including special districts and the Fire District) for the reduction 
      provided by the settlement would be approximately $5,940.99.
 

    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the refund liability and              

    the proposed Resolution.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman      
                   Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – abstain.
            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 
    12.
ALTERNATE SCHOOL TAX FUNDING: Resolution

Supervisor Piaquadio sent a letter to Governor Cuomo asking if our State Legislature could explore the possibility of funding or supplementing Newburgh school district through income tax and sales tax.  The responsibility for the education of our Newburgh youth should be more fairly distributed and not placed solely on the property owners                  of which many do not have and never had children.  Supervisor Piaquadio expressed thanks to Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor for all his hard work on this project.
MOTION to go into recess was made at 8:02 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded           

by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

     Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION to end the recess at 8:10 p.m. was made by Councilwoman Greene,              

seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

     Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – absent, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution requesting                the Reform of New York State Public Education Funding system.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

             Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

    13.
AGRICULTURAL REQUESTS:

A.  Hudson Valley Ice Cream SBL 14-1-48  
      Harry Serviss from Hudson Valley Ice Cream LLC would like to include his property 

      located at 86 Fox Hill Road, Wallkill (14-1-48) on the Agricultural District Number 1 

      list.  Mr. Serviss would like to prepare the land to plant hops.  
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to not approve adding the Hudson 
     Valley Ice Cream LLC property to the Agricultural District Number 1 list.  The Motion 
     was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – abstain; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.        
B.  John Hudelson & Carol Pauli SBL 9-3-50.11 & 9-3-50.12l

      John and Carol Pauli Hudelson would like to include their property located at                  

      200 Oak Street, Newburgh (9-3-50.11) on the Agricultural District Number 1           

      list.  Their vineyard began in 1987 with 30 vines and now has approximately 
      570 vines.  The Hudelsons plan to expand the vineyard this year to more than             

      an acre which will have the potential to produce two to three tons of grapes in                       

      a year.
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve adding the Hudelson  

     property to the Agricultural District Number 1 list.  The Motion was seconded by 
     Councilman Woolsey.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.              
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    14.   STREET LAMPS:

A.  Dogwood Hills 2 Lights  
           Town Resident Joan Kaplan requests adding two lights on Dogwood Hill Road            

           as it is very dark and unsafe.   Supervisor Piaquadio and Councilman Ruggiero              

           went to look at the site and stated that more discussions are needed.  
    B.   Susan Drive 1 Light
Anthony Tallarica and nine other Town residents submitted a petition requesting                      the installation of an additional street light on Susan Drive for safety reasons                       with all the recent car burglaries and house invasions.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve adding an additional           

      light on Susan Drive.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
    15.   ENGINEERING:
    A.  Chadwick Lake Dam
             Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to hire O’Brien & Gere for the 

             engineering services associated with NYSDEC regulations concerning the Chadwick 

             Lake Dam in the amount of $9,500.00.   The scope of services is below:


Task 1 – EA Revisions

$5,000.00



Task 2 – Inspection

$4,500.00







$9,500.00





     
     MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring O’Brien & Gere for                

                  the engineering services in the amount of $9,500.00.   The Motion was seconded              

                  by Councilman Ruggiero.  

  
     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

                  Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

    B.  Consolidated Water District: Emergency Response Plan
     Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to hire GHD Consulting Services             

     Inc. for the engineering services of the Water System Emergency Response Plan 

     (ERP) update in the amount not-to-exceed $25,900.00.  The scope of services   

     include conducting a Vulnerability Assessment of the new facilities and preparing           

     new sections for the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant-Manganese Treatment Plant               

     (CLFP–MTP and the Delaware Aqueduct Tap-Water Treatment Plant (DAT-WTP)                

     for inclusion in the updated ERP.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring GHD Consulting   

Services Inc. for the engineering services not-to-exceed $25,900.00.  The Motion            

                  was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

                  Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      16.  TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE UPDATE:
A.  Stop Sign in Colden Park
The Town Board stated that this is a three way intersection.  Stop signs are not         used for speed and would like to see more police patrol in the area with possible radar being set up, or possible speed bumps installed.   More discussions are needed on this topic. 
     B.   Stop Sign on Chestnut Lane
Councilman Woolsey would like more information regarding the accidents that 
have occurred on both ends of Chestnut Lane, where the accident happened             

and who was involved.  More discussions are needed on this topic.
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      17.  DPW:

A.  Sewer Connections

 Commissioner of Public Works John Platt informed the Town Board that there                 

 has been two rounds of notices sent out regarding the violations of Town Code.   
 Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor informed the Town Board that the homeowners 
 are entitled to a period of exemption as long as notice was given and they can   

 demonstrate hardship.   Town Engineer Jim Osborne suggested sending out a  

 more forceful letter and limit the time to respond before having an appearance in 

Justice Court.  This will be the last resort.
     B.   Award of Chemical Bid

       Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval for the following Water 

       Treatment Chemicals and Aluminum Sludge Removal and Disposal service bids.
                    Aluminum Sludge Removal and Disposal Services


       TAM Enterprises:  $0.108 per gallon
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve TAM Enterprises at              

       $0.108 per gallon for the Aluminum Sludge Removal and Disposal Services bid.  

  
       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

       Water Treatment Chemicals

       Item 1:  Sodium Fluoride (CLFP): Slack Chemical Company: $0.794 per pound

       Item 2:  Sodium Hypochlorite (DAT) & (CLFP): JCI Chemicals: $0.89 per gallon

       Item 3:  Blended PolyOrthophosphate (CLFP): Shannon Chemical: $1.17 per pound

 
       Item 4:  Hydrofluosilicic Acid (DAT): Univar, USA $3.2250 per gallon


       Item 5:  Sodium Hydroxide (DAT): Slack Chemical Company: $2.195 per gallon

 
       Item 6:  Phosphoric Acid (DAT): Surpass Chemical: $2.87 per gallon


       Item 7:  Soda Ash (DAT) & (CLFP): Thatcher Chemical: $0.1862 per pound


       Item 8:  Sodium Bisulfite (DAT) & (CLFP): Slack Chemical: $1.774 per gallon

                    Item 9:  Sulfuric Acid (DAT): Coyne Chemical: $8.661 per gallon


       Item 10: Citric Acid (DAT): Coyne Chemical: $5.269 per gallon

                    Item 11: Potassium Permanganate (CLFP): Thatcher Chemical: $1.8297 per pound

                    Item 12: Polyaluminum Chloride (DAT) & (CLFP): Holland Co.: $0.173 per pound

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the above Water  Treatment Chemical bids to the appropriate companies.  The Motion was            seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

     C.   Award of Hydrant Painting Bid
Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to award the Town    

Water Hydrant Painting bid to go to Highland Home & Lawn for a total cost of 
$24,300.00 ($81.00 per unit).

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the above Water Hydrant Painting bid to Highland Home & Lawn for a total cost of $24,300.00 ($81.00 per unit).  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      18.  BUILDING AND GROUNDS:

A.  (DELETED ITEM): Award Repaving of Code Compliance

This item was deleted from the agenda. 

     B.    Award Repaving of Police Department

This item was deleted from the agenda. 
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19.   JUSTICE COURT: Hiring of Court Clerk

        Town Justice Jude T. Martini requests approval to hire Saziye Mustafa as a Court           

        Clerk pending the Court Clerk test results, Town Board’s approval, paperwork to be 

        completed, physical, drug/alcohol and finger print tests.  The rate of pay is $12.00             

        per hour with a start date of Thursday, May 28, 2015.  
 MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring Saziye Mustafa as                  

 a Court Clerk at a rate of $12.00 per hour pending her Court Clerk Civil Service                

 Exam score.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

      Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
20.   POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION: Police Investigation
             MOTION to go into executive session to discuss a police investigation.  Motion               

             made at 9:00 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

      Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
 MOTION to end executive session, made at 10:39 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene,                  
 seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.



 Supervisor Piaquadio stated that no action was taken during the executive session,                  

              but action is anticipated now.

 MOTION to request the County list for police.  Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero,  

 seconded by Councilman Presutti. 

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 
 MOTION made to cancel the Public Meeting of the Town Board scheduled to be held              

 on Monday, May 18, 2015.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by   

 Councilman Ruggiero. 

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 
 MOTION to adjourn made at 10:43 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by 

 Councilwoman Greene.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 
      Meeting adjourned at 10:43 p.m.

      Respectfully submitted,
     _______________________________ by  _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__        

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
    Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
     BJM – 5/15/15
